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Artists impression

Playground repairs may push up rates
The playing field and playground at Penyoke have become interesting for
all the wrong reasons; the play equipment in the enclosure is beginning to
rot and rust after 12 years to the point where a succession of expensive
replacements is already under way, but costs cannot be sustained. An
application for funds from the Solar Park is likely to be made by a
volunteer working group, and the PC will vote at December’s meeting on
raising the parish precept by 10% in order to raise approximately £1,000
per annum to cover repairs and replacements. Calm down, the extra
expense per household is chickenfeed!
Street Trading A few months ago, the Parish Council asked for a
complete ban on street trading in the parish, with particular concerns about
car sales on Fore Street. County had looked into the matter and reported
that there was insufficient proof of such an activity as there were no
obvious advertised sales.
New street names There is a proposal to have Back Lane and Penyoke
Lane formally recognised in addresses and with signage. This will help
emergency services find individual homes - but the one resident whose
postcode will have to change may not be dancing in the lane. At
November’s meeting one affected resident was unsure which lane was
which, and all were surprised to learn that a change of street names and
postcodes would have to be registered with a staggering list of
departments and authorities. Later in the meeting when asked if the parish
wanted to host a Cornish leg of the Tour of Britain Cycle Race it was taken
as a brilliant entertainment to direct them down Back Lane!
Rosehill housing estate Potential development of the Rosehill site
(where the Cloake greenhouses are) got short shrift from those who had
attended or had received reports, and it seems that the Council is warming
up to a robust rejection if planning consent is sought for the proposals
unchanged. What’s more, the Neighbourhood Plan will define the
constraints on acceptability.
The deadline for submissions for Solar Park funds has been extended to
Tuesday 10 January 2017; see the last two newsletters or the parish
Council website for details. Funding applications should be sent to
landulph-clerk@live.co.uk
M Macleod

Neighbourhood Plan questionnaire on its way
All Landulph households and businesses will shortly receive a question-
naire from the Neighbourhood Plan steering group. This is part of the con-
sultation process prior to the Plan being submitted to the community for
approval and acceptance.

Parish Council Meeting



The Plan, once adopted locally and accepted by the Cornwall County
Council, will have legal weight and will influence planning policy for our
part of the county. The adopted plan could be a powerful tool in shaping
the future look of the community and dictating the location and pace of any
development. The group urges you take a few minutes now to invest in the
long term future of Landulph Parish.

Rosehill development plans unveiled
The plans below show the proposals for replacing the Cloake greenhouses
at Rosehill with 42 houses and flats including 13 ‘affordable’ homes. The
scheme, drawn up by The Landscape Practice, was unveiled at a public
meeting in November and later discussed at the November Parish Council
meeting (see previous page) At this stage the plans are tentative and
subject to change, and will go to formal public consultation before being
lodged with the Cornwall Planning Department. There will be plenty more
opportunities for parishioners to express their opinions.
James Jermain



colour

Under Fives group in big fund raising push
The Landulph Under Five Pre-School and Toddler group has recently
raised £1,211 at various events including the Halloween Disco, Harvest
Hamper Raffle and Car Boot Sale. The children are currently busy making
Christmas cards which will be available for sale from the beginning of
December.
The group now also has its own Facebook page. This will contain
information about our events and photos of arts and crafts the children
have produced.
In a busy programme this term, the under-fives have been involved in
harvest festival activities, painting a firework picture and learning about
Diwali.
The group wishes you all a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.
Emily Duckering, Chair Landulph Under Fives

The Landulph Under Fives Pre-School would
like to thank the anonymous donor who kindly
popped a very generous envelope into
pre-school in mid-November. It will be put
towards new books and IT equipment.
Thank you
Sammy Coryton

and a thumbs up from Charlie and Daniel

Landulph School
Life has been very busy at Landulph
School this term. Our first whole school
topic was Super Heroes finishing off with
our ‘Be Your Own Super Hero Day’. This
was supported fantastically by all the staff
and children; the costumes were over and
above all of our expectations. Amongst the
homemade costumes we had Flower Girl,
Doctor P, Fire Girl and Wild Boy. The
children were able to show off their
costumes during assembly time and were
so proud to share how they made them and
which special powers they possessed.
This year we were invited to celebrate our
harvest festival assembly at Landulph
Church. With children and parents filling the



church it really was a very atmospheric
and thoroughly enjoyable event. We were
delighted to be able to donate a
substantial amount of produce to the
Saltash Food bank.
Operation Christmas Child again saw our
children thinking of others and we were
delighted to have over 20 boxes ready for
collection in November. For Children in
Need we donated our spotty outfits and
made spotty cakes whilst raising over
£100 for this worthy cause.
Our grandparents’ lunch was another
fantastic event with 30 grandparents
joining us; credit to the kitchen for
catering for all the additional meals and
of the course the children who

entertained, chaperoned and very proudly showed off their school.
The New Year will see us all attending one of two performances at
Plymouth Theatre Royal, ‘The Emperors New Clothes’ and ‘Snow White
and the 7 Dwarfs’,  courtesy of an
extremely generous donation from
Lunchtime Assistant Mrs Darke.
Mrs Darke has very kindly paid for
a ticket for every child to attend the
theatre. This exciting visit has also
been made possible by the PTA
who kindly agreed to fund the
coach hire.
Our PTA have been very active
this term organising a Bag2School
collection, weekly cake raffle,
coffee morning, scholastic book
fair and an absolutely splendid
pamper evening.
Finally we are looking forward to
Mrs Best’s return from maternity
leave in December, when Mrs John
will return to her role as class
teacher and Deputy Head.

Locally produced
stabiliser beef

from Park Farm Landulph

Packs approx 25 kg contain a
variety of beef cuts packed,

labelled, and ready for freezing
To order

Phone Richard Brown
07788 725 748



My name is Tina Ferguson,
I am a cleaner and I am
looking for new customers,
I can provide references if
required and my hourly rate
is £10.
All household cleaning and
ironing undertaken, hours
to suit, please call me on

07580 403923.

Enterprise Park, Midway Rd, Bodmin,PL312FQ

 EXCURSIONS

benneymoon@btinternet.com
www.grouptravelcoachhire.com

01208 77989 or 01208 72669

FOR BOOKINGS AND ENQUIRIES
PLEASE CALL

Private hire of our 16 to 70 seater coaches
also available

18th Dec  Olympia
18th Dec  Mousehole & Angarrack
                Christmas Lights
 6th Jan 2017   Snow White & Seven Dwarfs
               panto at the theatre Royal,Plymouth
Plymouth11th April  West Somerset Railway and
       Dunster Castle
24th-29th  April County Wicklow,Ireland
                6 days,5 nights
6th May  Badminton Horse Trials

 16th May Tamar Cruise and Mount
         Edgecumbe Estate
 15th June  River Dart Cruise and Steam Train



Seasoned firewood

on 07876672544
don’t hesitate to contact Dan

Hardwood logs

Free delivery
Kindling available

Talks at Cargreen Yacht Club
The winter talks programme at the
Cargreen Yacht Club has been
announced. All parishioners are very
welcome. Some might prove heavy
going for non-boaty folk but others
are of general interest and should
prove entertaining, Those listed
below are the ones with wider appeal.
13 January 2017 Skippers’ Errors,
Misfortunes and Problems. Humour
and education from Charles Evans,
Tony Head and James Jermain
27 January Practical demonstration

on the Design and Use of Liferafts with real-life experiences by Will Davies
and Simon Wilkinson
10 February Crossing the Atlantic to Brazil, with David and Nikki Barwell
23 February Lechlade to the Frisian Islands in a 15ft dinghy, told by John
and Josephine Perry

No change at Cargreen YC
The Annual Meeting of the
Cargreen Yacht Club re-elected the
current committee without change.
Charles Evans remains as
Commodore for another year with
John Davis and Vice-Commodore.
Sophie Forbes is Secretary and
Ron Edwards Treasurer.
Charles Evans reported that club
activities had been generally
successful and well supported by
members. Ron Edwards said the
accounts looked confusing because
of differences in accounting periods
but the club finances were sound
and the invested reserves had
shown a healthy increase over the
year.
James Jermain



Landulph Festival Round-up
The 2016 Landulph Festival of Music has ended; what great performances
we had.  I hope you all enjoyed it as much as I did. The three weeks of
festival activities and then the three week gap before we had the Concert
of Remembrance, was a lot easier than trying to fit as many events as we

could into ten days!   From the feedback so far, I think, and hope, that
most people could find something in the programme to appreciate. I am
extremely grateful to everyone who supported and helped; we could not
do it without all the volunteers, especially those who are not even on the
committee - thank you all.
The New Year Pantomime is next on the Festival Agenda, a new venture
and I know that Sally Worth and her cast have a lot of hard work ahead to
be prepared for our enjoyment in February. Please remember to put the
date in your diary and promote it to your friends. This is a village
entertainment in place of Village Night so that perhaps we can schedule
both events on alternate years in the future.
We are already lining up our programme for next year. I listen to all the
comments and criticisms, but it is very difficult to select performers and
acts unless you help us by offering ideas of what you would like included.
Again a huge personal thank to everyone for all the help and support you
gave me.
Kirstie Evans, Chairman, Festival Committee



Good Companions take birthday tea at Pentille
Landulph Good Companions, enjoyed afternoon tea at Pentillie Castle to
celebrate their 40th year.  Several members were able to travel by Land
Rover and car to view the wonderful James Tillie Mausoleum. Thanks
were expressed to Ted Coryton and staff.
Coach trips have taken us to Dartmoor, Bicton Gardens, Swindon Railway
Museum, Seaton Railway, Bude on the hottest day of the year and Wells
to see the beautiful cathedral. Our last trip is to Barnstaple for Christmas
shopping.
Our first meeting for 2017 will be on Tuesday 17 January when the
speaker will be Ed Buckingham, the only Cornishman to have climbed
Everest. Our first trip is on 25 April 2017 to Heartlands Mining World
Heritage site and Botanical Gardens at Pool, near Redruth.  Admission is
free.
Come and join us; we meet the third Tuesday of every month at 2.30 pm in
the Memorial Hall. Give Doreen a ring 01752 845495 or Mavis 01579
350385 for a programme. You will be given a very warm welcome.
Mavis Edmonds, Secretary

CHRISTMAS GREETINGS
The Rector and Churchwarden of Landulph Church offer you warmest
Christmas greetings and would love to welcome you to any of the following
services and events over the Christmas period:

DECEMBER
Sunday 11      10.00am   Holy Communion              Landulph Church
Tuesday 13   9.30am  Holy Communion              Landulph Church
Sunday 18             3.00pm  Nine Lessons & Carols     Landulph Church
Wednesday 21    12.30pm  Pasty Lunch                      Rectory Room
                              6.30pm      Christingle                         Landulph Church
Christmas Eve    11.30pm  Holy Communion              Landulph Church
Christmas Day    10.00am      All Age Holy Communion  St Dominick Church

    10.00am  Family Service                  St Mellion Church

Full details of all services within the benefice, Landulph, Pillaton, St Mellion
and St Dominick, are shown on the village notice boards.



Higher Chapel Farm
Bed & Breakfast
Nr.Halton Quay,

St. Dominick

A family run dairy farm set within
the Tamar Valley,

Close to  moors, coast and towns

Comfortable en-suite room and
private room
Home Cooked Breakfast
Private Lounge
Families welcome

Tel: 01579 350894
Web: www.higherchapel.co.uk

e-mail: smjwg@tiscali.co.uk

ServiceCare
Domestic Repairs

GAS SAFE 2827437

Don’t Bin it!!!
Recycle/Repair/Reuse

*Gas/Electric Cookers
*Washing Machines

*Dishwashers
*Fridges & Freezers

*Tumble Dryers/Microwaves
*Competitive Rates

*Fixed Inspection Fees
* Estimates & Advice
*All work Guaranteed

*Local Friendly Engineer
Phone 01822 832657
Mobile 07790842227

www.servicecare.co.uk

GEOFF AIRES LTD
Patios • Brick Paving • Driveways

Kerb Laying • Groundworks
Concreting

01752 844384
07899 805144

Also
Road Surfacing Specialists

Roads • Car Parks • Farm Lanes

Free Estimates

All Work Guaranteed

Accredited Contractor for
Cornwall Highways



NICOLA GREENE
BSc (hons) Podiatry McHs

HPC Registered
Chiropodist/Podiatrist

Home Visit Practice treating all your
foot care needs:

· Nail Cutting
· Corns and Calluses
· Thickened Nails
· Dry Cracked Skin
· Foot Pain
· Diabetic Foot Assessments

Tel: 01752 291565 or 01579 590027
M:  07786164205

 E:  nicki_greene@yahoo.com

Parish Walks Tuesday 27 December
The day after Boxing Day is the time to
get the family off the sofa and join the
Annual Parish Walks Event. All abilities
are catered for,  with a Long  Walk
(about 5 miles) a Middle Walk (about 3
miles) and a Short Walk  (about 2 miles).
The walks leave from the Cargreen
Yacht Club at: 10.00am (long), 10.30am
(middle) and 11.30am (short), and finish
back at the Yacht Club between
12.30pm and 1.00pm. There, for a
nominal sum, a warm welcome of soup
(homemade) and pasties awaits. The
bar will also be open.

This has always been (even in inclement weather!) an enjoyable
family-friendly event, so come and shake off the carbs and join in.
The Footpath Group



e
d
i
c
.
o
r
g
.
u
k

B
a
s
e
d
i
n

T
e
l
 
 
0
1
7
5
2
8
4
9
7
8
7
 
 
M
o
b
i
l
e
 
 
 
0
7
9
7
3
3
4
4
9P
l
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
i
 

 

 

D

d

In the first of a new, occasional series, we are reporting on the businesses
behind the adverts of some of our long standing advertisers. Without them
the Newsletter couldn’t continue so please support them in return - Ed
                       *********************************************
Our Loyal Advertisers – Richard Brown, farmer
Richard’s father took on the tenancy of the Duchy-owned Park Farm
(opposite the school) in 1957, and that’s where Richard grew up and
learned his skills. Richard has concentrated on raising beef and lamb.
His cattle are an American hybrid called Stabiliser, which has the qualities
of cool temperament, rapid growth, easy calving and excellent meat.
They’re a favourite with Morrison’s supermarket which would buy direct
from Richard if he could supply enough regular truckloads, but he has no
trouble finding buyers within Cornwall. See his advert and the attractive
offer of jointed cuts. In addition to his Duchy tenancy he has fortunately
been able to rent land from Ted Coryton and family which has enabled him
to grow his beef herd to about 300 animals.
There’s also a flock of about 100 Dorset-cross sheep. Now here’s the
clever bit; the rams and bulls work to a strict duty roster so that lambing
happens in January and February which means that once the lambing
shed is cleared the cows then come in to calve, and later, when the
18-week old lambs are sent to market, the pasture recovers well enough to
graze the cattle through the summer. It’s family planning, but not as we
know it!
Among the delights of the farming year are the visits of the pre-school
children to see the lambs. Less obvious to the rest of us are Prince
Charles’ private meetings with his tenant farmers in the South West, and a
special treat for Richard –a visit to the Prince’s home at Highgrove. Royal
connections don’t end there; Richard’s parents and other Duchy tenants
were introduced to the Queen during her visit to Landulph in 1962, which
his mother remembers with delight.
(With thanks to Richard who started advertising in 2008)
 Morton Macleod

Ed the postie conquered Everest – hear all about it!
The Good Companions would be delighted to welcome non-members to
hear Cornish postie Ed Buckingham give his account of how he trained for,
and then successfully summited, Mount Everest. I’ve had the thrill of
listening to his highly personal and honest story, seeing the photos and
imagining the extremes of emotional and physical exposure and then
being literally on top of the world. His talk is at 2.30pm on Tuesday 17th
January in the Hall; I cannot recommend this talk too highly and urge you
to attend.
Morton Macleod



Pantomime Spectacular!
Good news! Jack And The Beanstalk has been cast and rehearsals are
underway for our New Year Pantomime Performances on Friday 3
February  at 7pm and Saturday 4 February at 6pm in Landulph Hall.
Expect all your favourite panto magic, music and mayhem in a terrific tale
where the sky’s the limit!    When money-mad Uriah Creep demands
ever-higher rents, Jack has no
choice but to go to market to
sell Maisy Moo the beloved
family cow. But his mum,
Dame Effy Caishus, is far from
impressed when all he comes
home with is a handful of old
beans.
However, these aren’t any old
beans. These are magic beans
that miraculously grow into a
huge beanstalk that reaches
into the scary giant’s kingdom.
But will Jack dare climb up
above the clouds to defeat the
giant, rescue the Princess and
restore the village’s fortunes?
You bet he will!
This fabulous festive treat
promises plenty of Fee-Fi-Fo-
Fun for all the family!
To reserve your tickets (Adults
£6, Children £3), please
contact John Hall on 01752
841598 or visit
www.landulphfestival.co.uk.

Landulph Methodist Church
Landulph Methodist Church held their Harvest Festival Services on
Sunday 18 and Monday 19 September.  The service on Sunday was taken
by Rev Malcolm Richards.  On Monday evening the service was taken by
Mr Peter Coombe.  Collections and sale of produce raised £254 for
Church Funds.  Don’t forget our Carol Concert with the Burraton Boys on
Sunday 11 December at 3 00pm.
Mavis Edmonds



Hardy and Bennett provide themes for
Film Club
At the end of the year and the dawn of a
new one, the Film Club turns to a timeless
classic, Thomas Hardy’s Far From the
Madding Crowd as the film for December.
This film is the fourth adaptation of the
novel about the headstrong Bathsheba’s
exploration of the nature of relationships
and love.  As we survive a year of political
turmoil it will be nice to get back to basics!
For the first film of 2017 we have the story
of another remarkable relationship, that

between the famous writer Alan Bennett and the singular Miss Shepherd
who lived in a van. At first the van was in the road outside Bennett’s
house, then in his driveway, where it stayed for 15 years. It is an amazing
portrayal, both funny and tragic, of a true event   brilliantly played by
Maggie Smith and Alex Jennings.
John Hall

Landulph Gardening Club
The long warm Autumn seems to
be subsiding into grey and wet.
The club too is becoming
semi-dormant for the winter. The
AGM has happened and the same
committee will be in place for 2017.
On Wednesday 14 December we
will have a Christmassy meal at
The Cardinals Hatt. If you haven't
booked up yet, please ring straight
away to either me (01752 846504)
or Jill Taylor (01752 841112). The
cost is £18 for members and £21
for guests for a two course meal
with tea & coffee.
No meeting scheduled for January
but on 8 February, there will be a
talk on those early flowers
Snowdrops and Hellebores.
Jen Hambly



Steve Holman
Landscape & Fencing Contractor

Patios, paths, drives, fences,
lawns, walling and general
garden work undertaken.

Burrhills Farm
Carkeel
Saltash
PL12 6NR               01752 849225

LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU

I am a retired solicitor

so you know it will be done properly
I always come to your home

so you feel more confident

Couples can protect their home

from residential care fees

let me tell you how

I also cover

Powers of Attorney– Living Wills

Inheritance tax Planning

My Prices are reasonable

and there’s no VAT!

MICHAEL GRUNDY

Churchland Cottage St Dominick

Telephone 01579 351467

A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE



Aerial Solutions
Aerial & Satellite specialist
Freeview Aerial Upgrades
Extra Points:
Telephone extensions
Competitive Prices

Contact Mike Pendered
 01752 294386

Mobile  07745 027 625

Dan Billing 07725082046

Contact 01752 845234
dcbplanthire@aol.co.uk

Chris Billing 07980574104

0.75 to 7.5 ton Mini Diggers for hire
with CITB Trained operator

Drainage and Septic Tank Installation
Site clearance

Bulk excavation
Bricked paved Driveways

Landscaping and groundworks

Agricultural Contractor and Garden
Services
Tree Surgery
Garden Clearance
Hedge Trimming
Turfing
Fencing
Seasoned logs for sale

CHRIS AND DAN BILLING CONTRACTORS

http://www.dmdevelopments.net


12 years experience,
no job too small

·
·

· Carpentry
· Plastering
· Tiling
· Facia & Sofits
· Painting & decorating
· Portable Appliance Testing

(PAT)
· All aspects of Kitchen &

Bathroom design & refit (includ-
ing electrics & plumbing)

Contact David Mills
 07714 727766 or

01752 201556
www.dmdevelopments.net

Support the ‘bomb’
Some time next summer the Cargreen Cancer
Research UK Fundraising Group are planning a
fundraising event for Cancer ResearchUK Kids and
Teens. Part of the event will involve Yarn Bombing the
village.
The group will need wool, so if you have any spare, I
would be very pleased if you could give it to them so
they can get knitting during the winter. Help with the
knitting would also be great. The more we knit the more
fantastic the village will look.
More details in the next edition of the newsletter.
Gaye Braund 01752 847774

Dates for your diaries
As you will see from the diary section, from the next edition onwards I shall
be responsible for compiling the list of forthcoming events for the newslet-
ter.   Thank you to Morton for all he has done over the last year to keep us
up to date.
Phillida Jermain (phillidajermain@hotmail.com)

http://www.dmdevelopments.net


Greg Khan
Professional Plastering

Service
Over 25 years experience

 Internal and external
plastering

Damp problems remedied
Lime Render

Artex ceilings and walls
flattened

All work undertaken is
guaranteed

Tel: 01752 843622
Mobile: 07577 275950

Local Christmas Cards
In the last edition, the table listed those families who contributed in 2015, to the
Salvation Army Children’s Christmas Party in lieu of sending local Christmas cards.
I am pleased to say that they all wished to continue for 2016.  In addition, two
new members recently moved into the village, wished to join the scheme, viz:
Penny Smilas & Jackie Evatt.    I will collect donations during December.

 Richard & Debbie Allan
 Jack & Sylvia Bedbrook
 David Bullivant &Terry West
 Christene Bowman
 Andrew & Jo Butcher
 Bill & Nan Doughty
 Glen & Margaret Honey

James & Phillida Jermain
Nigel & Juliet Johnson
Morton Macleod
Anne Moxley
Annemarie Nathan
Mike & Shirley Kitney
Allen Pack & Cornelius
O’Connor

 Tony & Jennie Rayment
 Penny Robson
 Penny Smilas & Jackie
 Evatt
 Gerry & Sue Stevenson
 Valerie Taplin & David
  Ward
 Richard & Jill Taylor

If any families new to the Parish wish to join the scheme, please let me know
(Tel: 01752 844519).
Happy Christmas, Jack Bedbrook

mailto:clarky1955@gmail.com


Next edition copy date is 15 January. We cannot
guarantee to publish anything received after that date

Please contact a Group member for more details
James Jermain  01752 847546     jamesdjermain@aol.com
Morton Macleod 01752 846520     mortonmacleod@doctors.org.uk
Sylvia Bedbrook   01752 844519      sylvia@bedbrook.co.uk
Allen Pack    01752 842012     allen.gardendelights@live.co.uk
Tim Clarke         01752 842388     clarke.fernleigh@btinternet.com
Becky Reep  01752 840815     becky.reep@btinternet.com
The Newsletter Group reserves the right to edit or refuse material.  If there are
any mistakes, we apologise.  Signed articles do not necessarily express the views
of the Group.
Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or
e-mailed to jamesdjermain@aol.com  Adverts  to  clarky1955@gmail.com
The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.org.uk
If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small
article introducing yourself , we would be delighted to receive it.
     Landulph News is produced by Bluemoon Print and Promotions, www.bmpp.co.uk

Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers.  We are very grateful to them.
New volunteers are always welcome

Frontispiece artwork kindly produced by Liz Dunn

For Sale – Rowing Machine
Lightweight rowing machine, suitable for upper body trimming too, model
Rower BR3010.  Search online for instructions.  Can be seen at 2 Coombe
Lane. Phone Morton on 846520 for further info.  Best offer secures, with
proceeds to MS Research.

Please note
Tuesday GP surgeries in 2017 are suspended pending a decision on their
future.

Local resident on "Dragon's Den"
Within the next few weeks a local resident will appear on the BBC
programme Dragon's Den, but we don't yet know the exact date. Keep
watching!

Future spring event for your diary
Landulph Gardeners Club will be holding  their Spring Flower Show on
Saturday April 8th 2017 at the Landulph Memorial Hall

mailto:clarky1955@gmail.com



